

September 8, 2025

Dear Parent/Guardian and Student:

Students in grades 6-8 who are attending The Kenosha eSchool program will take the MAPS "Measures of Academic Progress" on Tuesday, September 23. The MAP's test is a computer-adaptive assessment tool that KUSD uses as a benchmark to monitor student growth and to identify academic development in both reading and math.

Testing will be administered to students in person at the eSchool building located at 8518 22nd Avenue. (Please note that we share a building with Ruth Harman Academy.) Students are to enter the building at door 13 located on the northeast comer of the building.

Two testing times are available on Tuesday, September 23. The first testing session is from 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. and the second testing session is from 12:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m. Students only need to attend one session. The test takes approximately two hours to complete but since it is an untimed test, time needed by the individual student varies. Students can call their parent if they finish early and students who need more time can arrange to come back on a different day. Please have your child bring their KUSD issued Chromebook fully charged on testing day in case they need it.

Please send an email or call Kim Gorman at <u>kgorman@kusd.edu</u> or 262-359-7764 to let us know which of the three following options listed below you are choosing for your child.

Option 1: Verify which testing time your child will attend to test on Tuesday, September 23.

Option 2: If your child is unable to test during one of the scheduled times and you want them to take the MAPS test, contact me so we can make arrangements.

Option 3: If you are opting your child out of the fall 2025 MAPS testing, please send an email to Kim Gorman that states the following:

"I, (parent name), am choosing to opt my child, (child's name), out of MAPS testing for the fall of 2025."

Sincerely,

Kim Gorman eSchool Counselor & Testing Coordinator E: kgorman@lkusd.edu

P: 262-359-7764